
Illinois State University
Civil Service Council (CSC) Meeting

May 3, 2011
Approved Minutes motion by T. Zeigler, second by J. Darnall
Present: Barb Arbogast, Bob Blick, Valerie Bridson, Tom Cotton, Sarita Cox, Jean Darnall, Dara Gibson, Christa Lawhun, Maureen Peel, Carol Pfoff, Andrea Rediger, Theresa Sanchez, Jan Jolynn Staley, Jason Taylor, Troy Zeigler
Not Present: none
Ex-Officio: Rick Marr,

Guests: Jim Carlson, Jan Cook
The May 3, 2011 meeting was called to order by Chair T. Sanchez at 12:04 pm. The minutes of the April 19, 2011 meeting were unanimously approved with one correction after a motion by C. Lawhun and a second by Bob Blick
Jim Carlson, representative to the SURS Member Advisory Committee (SURSMAC) told the board that the University has two people that represent ISU: one faculty and one CS or AP. The group meets two times per year. Jim noted that two formulas are used to determine retirement. One uses the formula of number of years of service times 2.2 percent while the other uses the money purchase formula. The most recent meeting included discussion on the changes being made to the retirement for University employees. The most relevant piece of information used to set the parameters used for retirement is the experience study. This study uses a variety of information items including life expectancy to figure retirement. Since the life span is increasing they believe people will be able to work longer and will now reduce the annuity rate by seven to eight percent. This “change is significant” and could mean that people may need to work additional years instead of additional months to get to their maximum retirement pay. The board will meet in June to vote on the implementation date of this change. It could be as early as January 2, 2012 or as late as July 1, 2012. Either effective date could result in the retirement of a large number of people that are over the age of 55 years with several years of service. The minimum retirement is 55 years of age with eight years of service. After 30 years of service you can retire at any time from the system. Everyone is encouraged to visit the SURS website and use the estimator to estimate their retirement benefits or set an appointment with a benefits counselor in Human Resources.
Currently retirements receive a guaranteed three-percent raise at the beginning of each calendar year. Some believe this action is constitutionally protected.

Those employed after 2005 do not have the money purchase option available, while those employed after 1/1/2011 have a cap in place.

The SURSMAC position for AP/CS will be open when Jim retires. In the past the position was appointed by the University President.  Human Resources is now considering options for how to fill this position.
Jim Carlson drew the winning ticket “And the Pitcher Is?” raffle. Ryan Johnston, Computer Infrastructure Support Services (CISS) will be representing ISU at the May 27 game. Ryan is an AP employee.
T. Sanchez reported that she will deliver her final Campus Communications update at the Board of Trustees meeting this week. The Campus Communications Committee will be chaired by the Administrative/Professionals in 2011-2012. We currently have Kevin Wiand as a civil service representative to this group but his term expires June 30, 2011.

Sanchez and Treasurer S. Cox have been planning for the end of year. Although there are outstanding bills that will need paid before the end of the year there are funds available to buy additional supplies for the coming year. J. Staley made a motion to spend up to $500 for supplies out of the Council General Revenue account. The motion was seconded by J. Darnall and unanimously approved.

A short discussion was held on the use of email to spread information on insurance and other items of interest to employees. It was noted that ilstu.edu accounts are not to be used to pass along any type of petition. You can cut and paste to make the email informative or add a statement indicating the information does not necessarily indicate the view of the Civil Service Council.

S. Cox distributed a copy of the proposed changes for the Civil Service Council Constitution and the Civil Service Council By-Laws. These changes are a result of several months of review by the five person committee. All members were asked to review the proposed changes and if they have any questions or would like to make comments email or contact one of the committee members. The changes will be brought up for discussion and a possible vote at the next meeting.
J. Cook informed the Council that the insurance is not the only problem being faced by state employees at this time. The pensions are also being targeted. There is an automated phone call being made and an article appeared in the Sunday edition of the Sun Times.

Ballots for the Civil Service Council election are currently at the printing and it is hoped they will be sent out in campus mail yet this week. There are candidates for each group.
J. Staley made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1:05 pm. The motion was seconded by S. Cox and approved.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Pfoff, Secretary

Reminders: Deadlines for next OpenLine – June 8, July 6, August 3, September 7, October 5, November 2, December 7
Upcoming CSC Meeting Dates – May 17, June 7, June 21, July 5, July 19, August 2, August 16, September 6, September 20, October 4, October 18, November 1, November 15, December 6
Websites of Interest:

· Civil Service Council: http://www.cscouncil.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Civil Service System: http://www.succs.state.il.us
· SUCSS Classification Status Notices: http://www.sucss.state.il.us.cpm.asp
· ISU Annuitants Association: http://www.annuitants.ilstu.edu
· State Universities Annuitants Association: http://suaa.org
· Human Resources: http://www.hr.ilstu.edu
· A/P Council: http://www.apcouncil.ilstu.edu
· Academic Senate: http://www.academicsenate.ilstu.edu
The next regular Civil Service Council Meeting will be May 17 in the Spotlight Room at Bone Student Center.
PLEASE POST, ROUTE, OR COPY TO CIVIL SERVICE STAFF








